
Jessie Wowk  

PAC Meeting Jan 30, 2023 at 6:30pm- 8:00pm  

• Introduction 

• Participants: Amelia, Michelle, Belle, Victoria, Odelia, Jetu, Jon and Chris  

• Declare the quorum   

• approval of agenda and minutes adopted – all  

• Throw projectors – improve learning, enhanced learning with 
technology- Mr. Ray explain the benefits of a throw projectors.   

• Throw projector can be Potentially install over spring break by school 
board  

• PAC have $58K – PAC can afford but will be using funds from previous 
year 

• Emotion of PAC to supporting Throw projector installation – by Jon 

• Victoria second it, all participant support – done 

• Winter celebration success – yes job well done 

• Grad committee – want to do more fundraisers because kids want to do 
more volunteer, parents want them to have more – Throw projector 
fundraiser for the grad students 

• Year book – 25 out of 28 of grad committee member voted to grad year 
book, they will go ahead with the grad year book- parents will be paying 
for it 

• New vendor to replace Win Win chicken after spring break  

• Update sign up genius for lunch volunteers 
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• Need to notify food day changed due to snow day – need to email 
parents 

• Saleema Noon presentation – by Chris  

• School need PAC support for funding for Saleem Noon to come to the 
school 

• Gaming grant – explain by Jon – see if can use gaming grant to support 
Saleema Noon- money from gov goes to PAC base of number of students 
we have. 

• Gaming grant – will support the student part of the Saleema Noon 
sessions $1200 + 5% GST and the PAC general account will support the 
parent zoom session $375+5% GST.  

• Motion passed with all members votes – PAC will subsidize the Saleema 
Noon parents zoom portion $375+5% GST.  

• Lunar new year celebration – on Feb 9th, celebration. – lion dance 
performance. 

• Goody bags for lunar new year? 

• Valentine’s day Dance – after school dance. – parents set up tables can 
sell food. Popcorns – sell valentines day cookies.  

• Large amount of donation – need to donate at the office and fill out a 
form.  So school can give out tax receipt need to check with school. 

• Year Book Committee- see if have enough funding or do more fundraiser 

• Seek for other activities for the kids – Chris will look at drumming and 
dance 

• Jon’s financial report 

•  

Treasurer Report for Jan 30, 2024: 

 

As of Jan 27, this is our financial position 
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General Account Balance - $58,779.08 

Gaming Account Balance - $4,481.80 

 

Note the balances are just a snapshot.  Munch A Lunch forwards us the 
money for the fund raisers we have already scheduled and we have not 
incurred the costs for many of the fund raisers yet even the ones that 
have already happened as cheques have not been cashed. 

 

Total funds raised so far to date - $9,389.35 

 with 34 food days (compared to around $10,000 last year) 

 

Revenue and Expenses in December / January were mainly related to the 
food days, breakfast club, Math Contest club, pumpkin patch expense, 
winter celebration. 

 

Grade 7 farewell / grad raised $1330 in December.  

 

 

• Principle administrative report by Chris  



Richmond School District 
7811 Granville Avenue, Richmond BC V6Y3E3 

604-668-6000 I sd38.bc.ca 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday, January 30, 2023  

 

Administrative Report  
Chris Daum  

 
1. Happy New Year – We hope that all of our Jessie Wowk families had a wonderful Winter 

Break together. We know some time has passed since we have returned but we as a staff 
want to wish our community a Happy New Year and all the best for 2024!  
 

2. Winter Celebration – Our Winter Celebration was a very enjoyable event for our students 
and families and I would like to extend my sincere appreciation to our PAC committee for 
making this possible for our community. There were lots of outstanding games and activities 
as well as food and treats for our students and the feedback from them was very positive.  

 

3. Snow Days – Thank you families for your flexibility and understanding during the snow days 
on January 17th and 18th. We understand that it is hard for some families to make 
arrangements for chid care and we thank you for your efforts. The decision to close schools 
due to inclement weather is a very hard decision for the district to make and a lot of 
thought and contemplation goes in to making this decision. We do hope that your child(ren) 
had a chance to go outside and enjoy playing in the snow.  

 
 

4. Pro – D Day – This Monday, January 29th staff at Jessie Wowk participated in professional 
learning opportunities throughout the day. There were a variety of workshops and sessions 
being offered by district staff at both Whiteside elementary (for primary teachers) and 
Brighouse Elementary (for intermediate teachers). Staff were able to choose 2 areas of 
professional learning that they wanted to learn more about and attend the sessions. In the 
afternoon we as a staff joined the staff of McKinney Elementary and focused on ways that 
we could support our learners in the area of literacy and we went a little deeper into 
instructional approaches that help develop reading comprehension.  
 

5. Grade 6/7 Ski Lessons – the three days of ski lessons for our grade 6/7 students has come to 
an end with the final lesson taking place last Friday. It was incredible to see all of them try 
their absolute best whether they were snowboarding or skiing and they were very resilient 
with whatever kind of weather they faced. A big thanks goes to Mr. Ray for making these 
field trips possible for our students and to all of our parent volunteers who were there to 
offer their support.  

 



 

 

6. Basketball Season – our grade 6 and 7 students have an opportunity to participate on the 
school basketball team. We are currently beginning our season and the girls team played 
their first game on Tuesday, January 30th at Errington and the boys also have their first game 
on Wednesday, January 30th also at Errington. They have shown outstanding leadership and 
fair play already and I would like to extend my appreciation to Mr. Ray, Mr. Kirkegaard and 
Mr. Lorenz for being coaches and volunteering their personal time to make this positive 
experience possible for our students.  
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